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June 1, 2017


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits a response to 2015-2016 Budget Ordinance 18239, Section 40, Proviso ER1, which requires that “Of this appropriation no funds shall be expended to transition more than two departments to cloud e-mail until the executive transmits a report on the results of the cloud e-mail pilot (CIP 1127266) and a motion that accepts the report is passed by the council.”

In 2016, King County Information Technology (KCIT) carried out a successful pilot to migrate e-mail for all staff in KCIT and Superior Court from the on-premise servers to Microsoft’s Government Cloud e-mail environment, also known as “Exchange Online.” In aggregate, 1.5 terabytes of e-mail data was migrated to the Cloud for 1,143 user mailboxes. Users’ e mail was migrated overnight with no interruption to e-mail on the desktop. The pilot took seven months and cost $255,000. As a result of the pilot, KCIT and Superior Court employees were provided with an improved e-mail experience, including enhanced stability, mobility, collaboration, security, and increased storage space. 

KCIT is prepared to migrate the remainder of County agencies to the County’s new Exchange Online environment and retire the existing on-premise Exchange environment.

The Council’s acceptance of this report will constitute the Council’s approval to proceed with Phase II of the Exchange to Office 365 project, which will entail migration of all other County agencies to the Exchange Online environment.

The full migration of the County’s e-mail to Exchange Online supports the County’s goal of becoming the nation’s best-run government and will directly contribute to the 2013-2016 King County Strategic Plan and the 2016-2018 King County Strategic Technology Plan. Specifically, the migration will result in the following benefits:
· Promote efficiency by enabling powerful new collaboration technologies with the Office 365 environment.
· Maximize strategic investments and cost containment, avoiding an estimated $6 million in costs over the next 10 years.
· Enable mobile and remote access to e-mail without requiring a virtual private network.
· Improve eDiscovery support by keeping all e-mails in the Cloud and accessible from anywere, as opposed to just from the user’s laptop.
· Improve user experience by providing automatic system upgrades to keep County employees up-to-date with the latest versions of Exchange and latest security updates without impacting their workflows.

It is estimated that this report required 100 staff hours, costing about $11,000. As directed by the proviso, the report was presented to and subsequently approved by the Business Management Council on April 25, 2017.

If you have any questions, please contact David Ginsberg, IT Project Manager, King County Information Technology, at 206-477-8577.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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